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MESSAGE FROM THE HEADTEACHER

Dear Families 
 

It’s been another brilliant week here at EHPS and
we are now firmly into week 2 of Autumn 2. The
Year 6s started their swimming lessons, reception
began their forest school learning and our Year 2
children are singing and dancing ready for their
class assembly. 

Ministers who are now part of our School

Parliament

Playleaders who will help organise physical

activities out on the playground 

Reading Ambassadors who organise reading

events and promote reading at all times!

Digital Leaders who support our digital

learning and technology across the school 

House Captains who will lead our House

events and run our points system

EHPS Future Leaders

Over the past few weeks, we have been practising
our democratic right to vote by voting in our
children’s leadership groups. They are our: 

Congratulations to all of the children who were

chosen!  

Soon you will be able to identify them around

school as they will be wearing special badges, and

we will keep you updated with their work as the

year goes on. We know that they are going to have

such an impact on the direction of our school –

watch this space. 

I wonder if we have a future prime
minister in our midst? 

Check out the newsletter next week for
their specific roles and how they will
support our school. 

This week, we also had our first house
assembly which was a huge success!
Again, it was wonderful to get together in
our house families. In the assembly we
launched our new House Token scheme
which is linked to our school values and
introduced our new house captains. When
a child is caught demonstrating one of our
school values (Be Kind. Work Hard.
Believe) they are awarded a House Token
(which are wooden to match our forestry
theme). Periodically, the House Captains
will count up the tokens and we will share
the results in an assembly. At the end of
the year, the winning team will be awarded
the prestigious House Shield!  

Assemblies

Whittlewood

Salcey
Harlestone

Everdon



Adults and Tots 

On Wednesday, we held our first Adult and Tots session of the school year and what a brilliant
session it was. We love opening our doors to our community and running such events as these. I
am always looking for more ideas to support our families so please do share if you ever have any.
Please also let your friends and family know about these sessions by sharing this link for our
December session. Keep an eye on our Facebook page for 2024 sessions.

The week ended with a special remembrance assembly led by Vicar Griff for KS2 and class
teachers for KS1. Thank you to everyone who brought a poppy or two and made a donation to
such an important cause. 

At the end of the assembly, each child was given their House Badge! We hope that they wear
them with pride (and look after them). If your child looses their badge, new ones can be
purchased for a donation at our school office. 

Year 4 Rainforest Experience

Last week, Year 4 and Yellow class were
treated to a brilliant Rainforest Experience
from Simon, a real-life Rainforest explorer.
The children were enthralled with the
experience and learnt so much which
complemented their Geography learning.
Even their reading unit is focussed on the  

Run, run as fast as you can

On Wednesday, Mrs Kelly and Miss Ferrier took a group of 6 children
to Abington Park for the Northamptonshire Sport Fun Run. WOW!
The children did amazingly well. They certainly demonstrated our
school values. Thank you to all of our staff who give up their time to
run clubs and attend such events. 

Amazon Rainforest as they will be exploring the book The Wonder Garden by Jenny
Broom and illustrated by Kristjana S Williams.

https://www.eventbrite.co.uk/e/adults-tots-wed-6th-dec-2023-900am-tickets-682109236087?aff=oddtdtcreator


156 135 126 151

EHPS HOUSE
POINTS

TOTALISER

Lost Property
Please label everything (including gloves, hats and scarves) as we are beginning to get a lot of
lost property. All unclaimed and unnamed items of clothing  will either be donated to our pre-
loved uniform collection or charity after 6 weeks.  

Ms Pennington

Have a lovely weekend and thank you for your continued support. A reminder of the SLT emails
if you should ever need them, including mine. 
 

Mrs Pennington penningtonk@easthunsburyprimary.org  

Mrs Fenton (Year 3 & 4 Lead and AHT) fentonj@easthunsburyprimary.org  

Mrs Heavens (Year 5 & 6 Lead and AHT) Sarah.Heavens@easthunsburyprimary.org  

Mrs Hayhurst (EYFS and Year 1 & 2 Lead) hayhurstr@easthunsburyprimary.org  

Mrs Boswell (Specialist Unit Leader and Deputy DSL & AHT) boswelll@easthunsburyprimary.org 

Mrs Roberts (Nest Teacher and Designated Safeguarding Lead) robertsk@easthunsburyprimary.org  

Mrs York (Special Educational Needs and Inclusion Leader and Deputy DSL) yorkl@easthunsburyprimary.org  

What’s coming up? 

Finally, please have a look at have a look at our Christmas timetable of events (pg 9) – I know it
seems early to share such things but we (I) like to be organised and prepared. Sign up sheets for
the FEHPS hampers are now on the school doors.

On Thursday evening, we opened our doors to our prospective parents
as we held a presentation and a tour of our brilliant school. Our choir
sang, our Year 4s performed and our Year 6s toured the parents. I am so
proud of our children. They really are a credit to you and reflected the
true brilliance of our school amazingly. Scan this QR code to watch a
short film about our school and if you know of any family looking for a
school for September 2024, please do ask them to book a tour via our
school website or call the school office.

mailto:penningtonk@easthunsburyprimary.org
mailto:fentonj@easthunsburyprimary.org
mailto:Sarah.Heavens@easthunsburyprimary.org
mailto:hayhurstr@easthunsburyprimary.org
mailto:boswelll@easthunsburyprimary.org
mailto:robertsk@easthunsburyprimary.org
mailto:yorkl@easthunsburyprimary.org


Visit our website
for more

information

What are the
risks?

Gateway to gambling

Affecting daily routine

Addictive nature

Difficult to keep
track of spending

Closing date is
Monday, 13th, November
Go online to complete your orders now!

2

4

3

1

https://www.easthunsburyprimary.org.uk/parents/online-safety
https://www.easthunsburyprimary.org.uk/parents/online-safety
https://www.easthunsburyprimary.org.uk/parents/online-safety
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Best Costume winners were the following who each get a certificate, badge, bookmark and £5
towards a book at the Scholastic Book Fair this month.

Joseph 2CL
Hugo 2CL
Tom Purple
Oliver 4CH
Milly 5HD

Special mentions for their amazing costumes go to Louix and Juan in Yr 5,
Millie and Amanda in Yr 3, Ethan, Stanley, Lexi and Emily in Yr 4, Heath Yr 2,
Serayah Yr 1, and Evelyn in Reception.

EHPS had a visit from a brilliant author and illustrator Thomas
Taylor. 

Thomas spent time with our KS2 children where they learnt
what sort of things could be found if you were living in Eerie-
on-Sea. Who knew Mermaid's tears and Dinosaur poop were
so valuable!

Thomas then signed some of his fabulous books, including his
latest and final book in the series Mermedusa.

We couldn't let him leave us without having his photo by one
of our amazing book wrapped classroom doors from our
whole school reading spine. Not only did Thomas write
Malamander, he also illustrated the front cover of the Harry
Potter book also in the picture! 

Year 5 participated in a webinar with author Hannah
Gold all about her new book ‘Finding Bear’. The
children took part in a Q&A session and even heard an
extract from the book!

Thank you for the amazing response to our Brilliant
Book Bingo. It was lovely to see so many of you
taking part, reading in weird and wonderful places,
and on so many different topics. Well done!

Here’s a roundup of our RED October events
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making a picture book. The children even had the opportunity to get drawing themselves. Check
out the fabulous illustrations Mini has signed and left us. I feel a corridor display coming!

We were also lucky
to have a visit from
author and illustrator
Mini Grey!

Mini spent time with
our KS1 and SU
children, reading
some of her brilliant
books and sharing
the process of 

Year 1 What's your name? 
Year 2 List of 10 thens we like
Year 3 I will never eat.....

Year 4 A-Z Animal Rap
Year 5 I am Raven
Year 6 Doodle Art Thoughts

David kicked off RED OCTOBER with two days of exciting
performances and workshops for the children. David spent time
with every year group with his spoken word rapping, with each
class creating a rap

For National Poetry Day we had an exciting visit from EHPS friend WORD GUERRILLA.



Ellie (Yr 2) has been growing her hair for the last few years so that it is as long
as possible. She's decided it's time for a change and wants to cut her hair. As
her hair is so long, she wanted to do something good and has decided to
donate it to the Little Princess Trust. We want to celebrate Ellie making this
decision and hope to raise £700 which is the the cost of making donated hair
into a wig. 

If you would like to make a donation to
Ellie’s JustGiving page, please click here.

Ellie you are AWESOME!

Ellie we are so proud of you at EHPS and you are showing us all how to live our
school value of BE KIND.

Our amazing Year sixer has now got 4 Blue Peter badges.

A reading one – for drawing a scene from her favourite book.
A classic one – for drawing a picture of the King for his coronation.
A music one – for playing her guitar.
A purple one – for completing a survey all about how Blue Peter
could improve.

This is amazing and we love seeing our learners go above and
beyond their school learning! 

You’re Brilliant

Apply for a Blue Peter Book badge

Introducing the exciting new Book badge,
designed by one of the UK’s best known
illustrators, Sir Quentin Blake; who you might
know from bringing to life characters such as
Roald Dahl's BFG and Matilda! To earn your
badge, just share your love of books with Blue
Peter by answering a few easy questions. 

Click here for more information

https://www.littleprincesses.org.uk/
https://www.justgiving.com/page/ellies-sponsored-hair-cut?utm_medium=fundraising&utm_content=page%252Fellies-sponsored-hair-cut&utm_source=copyLink&utm_campaign=pfp-share
https://www.bbc.co.uk/cbbc/findoutmore/blue-peter-apply-for-a-book-badge


Remembrance Day and the poppy
Helen Cox Cannons

We will remember them: the story of Remembrance Day
S Williams and Oliver Averill (Illustrator)

Remembrance Day
Gillian Clements and 

Gillian Clements (Illustrator)

Why do we wear poppies on
Remembrance Day? Read this
book to find out the answer to
this questions and more!
Discover what happens on
Remembrance Day all around
the world, who we remember
and how poppies became an
important symbol. This series
uses simple text and engaging

There are some moments in history that are
so dramatic or important that people
remember them forever.

Remembrance Day looks at the history
behind the anniversary of the armistice of
1918 that ended World War I. It also looks at
how the 11th hour, of the 11th day, of the
11th month has come to commemorate those
killed in all wars in the following years.

pictures to reveal the true stories of dramatic events and
famous people from the past.

Every year, crowds of people come together to
remember the men and women who fought and died in
wars. This beautifully illustrated non-fiction book
explains to children why it's so important to remember
those we have lost in wars.

The sensitively written text tells of the world wars as
well as other wars that are remembered at this time. We
look at the history behind poppies, why we hold 1 or 2
minute silences and what happens in commemorative
parades around the world.

The book includes poems and quotes from veterans who
bravely fought in these wars.



Wednesday 15th - Friday 17th
November from 

3.30pm  - 4.00pm every day
and during parents’ evening

COME TO THE
BOOK FAIR

You can pay by cash or card. 

Please bring your card with
you to the bookfair.



Spooktacular
Fancy Dress

Well done to everyone
who dressed up for our
Halloween Spooktacular.
You all looked amazing!
Our winners were Alizee
Yr 6 and Adrian Yr 2

Remember to order Christmas Lunch for
your child before 5th December 

on School Grid

This newsletter focuses on all the amazing
events, clubs and groups that families,
children and young people can access
across the county that are free or
affordable to attend.

Click here for West Northamptonshire’s Newsletter

Click here for North Northamptonshire’s Newsletter

DIWALI CELEBRATIONS

Over twenty of our brilliant Year 4 children were accompanied by their friends,
families and teachers for the dazzling Festival of Light parade on Saturday. It
was a spectacular community event which lit up the heart of our town.

https://sway.office.com/XjtmGhfsKgBFTcOa?ref=email
https://sway.office.com/EZxl6KdU6wBYJNx3?ref=email


Bottle of
wine/alcohol Jam

Mince Pies

 Christmas
Pulling Crackers

Christmas
Pudding

Chutney

Chocolates

Sweets

Selection box

Non alcoholic
drink

Popcorn

Crisps/snacks

Christmas cake

Hot
Chocolate

Panettone

Hand wash

Cheese
straws

Savoury
biscuits/crackers

Notebook
and pen

MUFTI FRIDAY 17TH NOVEMBER
The Friends of EHPS ask you to donate an item to be part of a
Christmas Hamper. The hampers will then be raffle prizes.
Winning tickets will be drawn at our Christmas Fete on
Saturday 2nd December 2023.

In exchange for these items, your child can come to school in
mufti clothes on Friday 17th November. 

Lists will be put up on outside classroom windows on Thursday for you to sign up. If you don't
sign up, please do still bring in something from the list.

Sweet
biscuits

Scented
Candle



On Monday 6th November, the children had their first half-termly house assembly, where they
found out who their House Captains were, how they can achieve house points and they
received their house badge. 

Your child’s house badge is now part of your child’s school uniform so they should wear it every
day. If your child loses their house badge, then you can request one from the school office for a
donation.

Tokens and token boxes (see below) are in every classroom so every child in every class has the
opportunity to earn points for their house every day.

Our Christmas house event takes place on 29th November - Christmas tree wishes. In class,
every child will write a wish for their school, family, community or world on a star. They will
then decorate this star in their house groups. Each house will enter their decorated Christmas
tree to the St Benedict’s Christmas tree competition.

House
News

Visit our website to download an
application pack

As we have had several mufti
days recently and have asked
for Christmas Hamper
donations we will not be
taking part in Children in
Need. If you would like make
your own donation, click here.

https://www.easthunsburyprimary.org.uk/key-information/vacancies
https://www.easthunsburyprimary.org.uk/key-information/vacancies
https://donate.bbcchildreninneed.co.uk/


Whole school average attendance this week was

96.94%
We are aiming to be at 96% + every week.

Attendance News

Weekly Attendance Year Group Weekly Attendance

Reception 97.89% 1 94.42%

2 95.0% 3 97.89%

4 99.60% 5 97.52%

6 96.67%

REMEMBER, lateness affects
attendance and learning

BE KIND WORK HARD BELIEVE
#weareEastHunsburyPrimarySchool   #wearebrilliant 

We're delighted that our application to the Tesco Community
Grants Scheme has been successful! You will need to make a
purchase of any value in a TESCO store and add the blue token to
the Community Grant Scheme box in the Tesco store. You will
receive one token per transaction and it's not necessary to
purchase a carrier bag in order to receive a token. The project with
the highest number of blue token votes across our region will
receive £1,500, the second placed project £1,000, and the third
placed project £500. We will be putting the money we are
awarded towards a breakfast club.

Abington Express, 348 Wellingborough Rd NN1 4EX
East Hunsbury Express, Butts Rd, NN4 0UE
Northampton South, Clannell Rd, NN4 0JF

You can vote for EHPS in the following TESCO stores:

Northampton 13-15 Abington St, NN1 2AN 
Northampton St Edmunds Express,
Portland Pl, Wellingborough Rd, NN1 4DR

WE NEED YOUR TOKENS!!!
YOU CAN VOTE UNTIL MID

JANUARY 2024





How many EHPS 100 reads
have you read?



15.11.23   
Walk in Wednesday 2 - 
Positive Noticing Day

08:30-9:15 Classroom

24.01.24 Walk in Wednesday 3 - reading  08:30-9:15 Classroom

13.03.24  Walk in Wednesday 4 - Easter Crafts 08:30-9:15 Classroom

01.05.24 Walk in Wednesday 5 - science 08:30-9:15 Classroom

19.06.24 Walk in Wednesday 6 - reading 08:30-9:15 Classroom 

Every week we receieve complaints about parking. Staff also receive abuse which will not be
tolerated. Park safely, responsibly and considerately at all times. 

DO park safely and considerately

DO be polite to our neighbours

PARKING

DON'T park across driveways

DON'T park dangerously

DON'T park on footpaths

DON'T park on zigzag lines

DO be a considerate driver and put your
children’s and other parents’ children’s
safety above everything else.

DO your best for your own children by
teaching them about road safety.

DON'T block the road

Walk in Wednesday dates 



Date Activity Time

NOVEMBER

12.11.23 Remembrance Event - Grangewood Park 10.45 - 11.15

15.11.23 Walk In Wednesday Maths 8.30am - 9.15am

15.11.23 Positive Noticing Day all day

15 & 16.11.23 Parents’ Evening (Mainstream) 3.50pm - 6.30pm

15.11.23 SU Parents’ Evening 3.50pm - 6.50pm

17.11.23 FEHPS MUFTI in exchange for hamper items ALL DAY

21.11.23 School of Life - East Hunsbury Library 10 - 11.30

22.11.23 Reception Phonics 9.00am - 11.00am

24.11.23 Flu Vaccinations for all children All day

25.11.23 Choir Singing at Hunsbury Festive Fair at Hunsbury Library 3pm

27.11.23 Yr 5 Space Centre trip All day

DECEMBER

02.12.23 Christmas Fete 10am - 1pm

11.12.23 Reception Nativity
9.30 - 10.30am & 4 -

5pm

12.12.23 Year 2 & Purple Class Assembly 9.30 - 10.30am

12.12.23 Year 1 & Green Class Carols by twinklelight 6.00pm - 7.00pm

Dates for your diary New dates since last
newsletter



DECEMBER

12.12.23 Reception & Blue to West Lodge Farm All day

13.12.23 Christmas Lunch (book on School Grid)

13.12.23
FEHPS Christmas Film night Straight after school

until TBC (approx 5:30)

14.12.23 Year 6 Christmas Carols & Crafts TBC

18.12.23 Christmas Party Day All Day

JANUARY

11.01.24 Yr 4 Multiplication Check information meeting 4.30pm - 5.30pm

11.01.24 Young Voices Birmingham All day

13.01.24 FEHPS Glow Disco TBC

24.01.24 Walk In Wednesday Reading 8.30am - 915am

30.01.24 Yr 6 SATs Information meeting 4.30pm - 5.30pm

31.01.24 School of Life - East Hunsbury Library 10 - 11.30

FEBRUARY

08.02.24 Year 1 Phonics Test Information Meeting 4.30pm - 5.30pm

09.02.23 FEHPS - Family Bingo Night 5:30-7:30

12 & 15.02.24 Year 6 Parents’ Evening 3.50pm - 6.30pm

13.02.24 Year 3 & Orange Class Assembly 9.30 - 10.30am

MARCH

6 & 7.03.24 Mainstream Parents’ Evening (not Yr 6) 3.50pm - 6.30pm



06.03.24 SU Parents’ Evening 3.50pm - 6.50pm

13.03.24 Walk In Wedneday Easter Crafts 8.30am - 9.15am

15.03.24 Mufti Day in exchange for chocolate all day

23.03.24
EHPS Easter Community Community Cafe and Easter egg

hunt
10am-1pm

25.03.24
FEHPS Easter Cafe

(Reception 9.15 - 10, Yr 1 10.30 - 11.15, Yr 2 1.30 - 2.15,
Yr 3 2.30 - 3.15)

Various

26.03.24 Year 1 & Green Class Assembly 9.30 - 10.30am

MAY

01.05.24 Walk In Wednesday Science 8.30am - 9.15am

21.05.24 Year 5 and Red Class 9.30am - 10.30am

22.05.12 FEHPS Disco TBC

22.05.23 SU Show Morning

27.05.24 Year 4 Spring Assembly 9.30am - 10.30am

JUNE

10 & 11.06.24 Class photos All day

10.06.24 Sports Day Year 1 1.30 - 3.00pm

11.06.24 Sports Day Year 5 1.30 - 3.00pm



12.06.24 Sports Day Year 3 1.30 - 3.00pm

12.06.24 SU Sports Morning 9.30 - 11.30am

13.06.24
Sports Day Reception

Sports Day Year 2
9.30am - 11.00am
1.30pm - 3.00pm

14.06.24 Sports Day Year 6 1.30am - 3.00pm

19.06.24 Walk In Wednesday Science 8.30am - 9.15am

19.06.24 Sports Day Year 4 1.30pm - 3.00pm

21.06.24 Summer Mufti in exchange for tombola prizes all day

JULY

29.06.24
Whole School Summer Fayre (Country dancing & Maypole

by Years 2, 5, Purple & Red
10.00 - 1.00pm

02.07.24 Reception & Blue Class Assembly 9.30 - 10.30am

08.07.24 Music Gala 5.30pm - 7.00pm

16.07.24 Yr 6 Leavers’ Performance 6.00pm - 7.30pm

17.07.24 Yr 6 Leavers’ Performance for toddlers to attend 9.30am - 11.00am

18.08.24 SU Yr 6 Leavers’ Assembly 9.30am - 10.30am

22.07.24 Year 6 Leavers’ Party 7.00pm - 9.00pm

23.07.24 Mainstream Yr 6 Leavers’ Assembly
10.00am -
11.30am



Applications open on 8th September 2023 and close at midnight on 15th January 2024
for children who will turn five from 1st September 2024 – 31st August 2025.

National offer day for these children will be 16th April 2024.

All applications for admission must be made through West Northamptonshire County
Council

https://www.westnorthants.gov.uk/primary-school-places/apply-primary-school-place
https://www.westnorthants.gov.uk/primary-school-places/apply-primary-school-place



